
KODIAK VESSEL OWNERS’ ASSOCIATION 
P. O. BOX 2684 

KODIAK, ALASKA  99615 
 Phone: (907) 486-8824 Fax: (907) 486-6963 

 

May 27, 2014 
 
 
 
 
North Pacific Fishery Management Council 
605 West 4th Avenue, #306 
Anchorage, Alaska  99501 
 
RE:   Staff Tasking – Agenda Item E-1 
 IFQ Vessel Harvest Caps 
 
 
Chairman Olson: 
 
After nearly two years of discussion and with testimony provided to the Council at three 
meetings, the Council approved a motion at the February 2014 meeting to begin the process of 
review and consideration for a change to the statewide halibut and sablefish vessel harvest caps. 
This would not include Southeast for sablefish or 2C for halibut. 
 
In order to maintain the program design and goals, we are not asking for the percentage cap to be 
changed. Rather, to consider the creation of a minimum vessel harvest cap for halibut that would 
provide some relief to vessel owners, skippers and crewmembers at low harvest limits, such as 
are being experienced at this time.  
 
As you are aware, the average statewide halibut vessel cap for the period 1997-2013 was 
241,871 pounds and the five-year average for 2009-2013 was 160,041 pounds. The last year that 
vessel owners believed they had some flexibility was in 2011, when the cap was 151,910 pounds. 
When the program was created, the halibut vessel cap was 255,580 and no one ever predicted 
that we would see a cap as low as 2014, which is 79,772 pounds. This is creating hardship for the 
commercial fishery and needs to be addressed as soon as possible. 
 
At the February meeting, the Council requested that staff begin work on this issue as time 
permits.  Following the April meeting, the IFQ vessel harvest cap issue was tentatively scheduled 
for an initial scoping/discussion document to be presented to the Council at the October 2014 
meeting. 
 
We are asking the Council to confirm with staff during the staff tasking agenda discussion 
that this issue be placed on the October 2014 agenda. We would also ask for your 
consideration in looking for ways to address this in a timely fashion, in order to have a decision 
on this important issue as soon as possible.   
 
Thank you for your consideration of this request. 
 
Linda Kozak 
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5/28/2014 National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration Mail - Black cod Pot

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/2/?ui=2&ik=7a9a95f965&view=pt&search=inbox&th=1463fc2b732ec5da&siml=1463fc2b732ec5da&siml=1463fc2b99a56f75 1/1

NPFMC comments - NOAA Service Account <npfmc.comments@noaa.gov>

Black cod Pot
2 messages

Dane Caldwell <dane.caldwell@gmail.com> Tue, May 27, 2014 at 2:17 PM
To: "npfmc.comments@noaa.gov" <npfmc.comments@noaa.gov>

I wish to state my support for the purposed use of pots for harvesting Sablefish in the GOA. I have been fishing for
the last six seasons in central and western gulf and seen first hand the hardships fisherman are facing with
significant scale of whale predation.

Sent from my iPhone

NPFMC comments - NOAA Service Account <npfmc.comments@noaa.gov> Tue, May 27, 2014 at 2:17 PM
To: dane.caldwell@gmail.com

Thank you for your comment, if this comment was received after May 27, 2014 5:00pm, it is considered a late
comment and will not be posted/copied for June meeting.
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5/28/2014 National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration Mail - Proposed GOA Sablefish Pot Fishery

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/2/?ui=2&ik=7a9a95f965&view=pt&search=inbox&th=1463fc7dfb4ba860&siml=1463fc7dfb4ba860&siml=1463fc7e0e1f6989 1/1

NPFMC comments - NOAA Service Account <npfmc.comments@noaa.gov>

Proposed GOA Sablefish Pot Fishery
2 messages

Samuel Hutchens <sthutchens1@gmail.com> Tue, May 27, 2014 at 2:23 PM
To: "npfmc.comments@noaa.gov" <npfmc.comments@noaa.gov>

Hello, my name is Sam Hutchens. I'm a commercial Sablefish and Halibut fisherman working in the Gulf of
Alaska and I'm writing to express my support of the proposed Sablefish pot fishery in the gulf. It only makes
sense, speaking as a working fisherman, to eliminate or significantly decrease the amount of whale predation
experienced by the fleet by switching to a pot-based fishery. I have experienced first hand the devastating effects
a pod of Orcas and groups or even single Sperm whales can inflict on strings of gear. Enacting a pot fishery
could in theory eliminate or severely decrease the amount of heartbreaking predation we experience on a day to
day basis, leading to a much more effective and manageable fishery, not to mention reducing bycatch and
decreasing our personal expenses incurred spending more and more time trying to catch a given amount of
quota. As a devoted fisherman looking to preserve our valuable resource we all depend on for a living, I say it only
makes sense!

Sincerely,

     Samuel T. Hutchens

NPFMC comments - NOAA Service Account <npfmc.comments@noaa.gov> Tue, May 27, 2014 at 2:23 PM
To: sthutchens1@gmail.com

Thank you for your comment, if this comment was received after May 27, 2014 5:00pm, it is considered a late
comment and will not be posted/copied for June meeting.
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5/28/2014 National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration Mail - Support for GOA Sablefish Pots

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/2/?ui=2&ik=7a9a95f965&view=pt&search=inbox&th=1463fd96ff3660b3&siml=1463fd96ff3660b3&siml=1463fd971600cd5d 1/1

NPFMC comments - NOAA Service Account <npfmc.comments@noaa.gov>

Support for GOA Sablefish Pots
2 messages

Garrett Elwood <gelwood15@gmail.com> Tue, May 27, 2014 at 2:42 PM
To: npfmc.comments@noaa.gov

Name: Garrett Elwood

FV Western Freedom

I wish to state my support for the proposed use of SableFish pots in the GOA IFQ Fishery. Orca and Sperm whale

predation gets worse every year and we wonder why the Sablefish stocks are on a decline. After talking with some

observers on my vessel during Sablefish trips, it has become even more clear that the estimated loss from whale

predation is grossly underestimated. I have a smaller 58 foot longline vessel and would be so happy to rig it up to fish

pots in order to harvest our resource in a more responsible and sustainable manner. I understand that some smaller

vessels might feel threatened by the use of pots but this can be largely resolved by requiring that all vessels return to

port with their pot gear. Also I would like to mention that I have a friend  who is fishing longline AI Sablefish and they have

found a beneficial relationship by communicating with the pot fishermen. The Orcas still come over and eat the heads

from the pot haul, when distracted, the pot boat radio's over to the longliners to start hauling, often a successful

distraction. I believe that after a few years of pot use, whales may become disinterested in both pot and longline forms

of longline vessels.

It makes no sense to limit our fishery to a form of gear that produces higher by catch, lower catch rates, and constant

whale interaction. Please move this process along so that we can all benefit from Sablefish Pots.

NPFMC comments - NOAA Service Account <npfmc.comments@noaa.gov> Tue, May 27, 2014 at 2:42 PM
To: gelwood15@gmail.com

Thank you for your comment, if this comment was received after May 27, 2014 5:00pm, it is considered a late
comment and will not be posted/copied for June meeting.
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